
Conference on Climate Change and International Trade Law held in Hong Kong today 
(with photos) 
************************************************************************ 
 
     The Conference on Climate Change and International Trade Law was held in hybrid 
format in Hong Kong today (March 14). The Conference was jointly organised by the 
United Nations Commission on International Trade Law (UNCITRAL) and the Hong 
Kong International Legal Talents Training Academy of the Department of Justice (DoJ), 
discussing how the international trade law can effectively support the achievement of 
climate action goals set by the international community. The Conference attracted about 
600 registrations from around 70 jurisdictions in Asia-Pacific, the Middle East, Latin 
America, Europe and Africa. 
 
     The Secretary for Justice, Mr Paul Lam, SC; the Secretary of UNCITRAL, Ms Anna 
Joubin-Bret; and the Deputy Director General, Department of Treaty and Law of the 
Ministry of Commerce, Mr Tian Ya, gave opening remarks at the Conference. The 
Director-General of the Department of Treaty and Law of the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs, member of the International Law Commission, Mr Ma Xinmin, also gave a 
keynote address, with prominent speakers from around the world joining the panel 
discussions. Participants from diverse backgrounds and sectors, including academics, 
judges, officials, legal and dispute resolution professionals, as well as other professionals 
and representatives from international organisations, shared their insights on a variety of 
topics on climate change and international trade law. 
 
     In his welcome remarks, Mr Lam thanked UNCITRAL for its strong support and 
fruitful collaboration with the DoJ over the years, adding that the Conference also marked 
the first event co-organised by the Hong Kong Legal Talents Training Academy and 
UNCITRAL. He said that the various local climate change initiatives have demonstrated 
Hong Kong's status as an international financial centre as well as a green and sustainable 
finance hub. He further mentioned that the wide spectrum of issues discussed in the 
Conference illustrated how international trade law can effectively support the 
achievement of climate action goals set by the international community. 
 
     In his closing remarks, the Deputy Secretary for Justice, Dr Cheung Kwok-kwan, said 
the Conference highlighted the importance of concerted efforts to address the challenges 
of climate change to international trade. In addition to harnessing the use of international 
law instruments and sharing of experience and collaboration at the international level, 
capacity building that enables people to be better acquainted with the issues and equipped 
with instruments to address them is also of critical importance. In this regard, this 
Conference was an exemplary capacity-building initiative. 
 
     The Hong Kong International Legal Talents Training Academy will continue to work 
with UNCITRAL on capacity building in different areas and is planning to co-organise 
the 6th UNCITRAL Asia Pacific Judicial Summit in Hong Kong later this year. 
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